
  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Three Empire State Plaza, Albany, NY 12223-1350 

www.dps.ny.gov 

Public Service Commission 

Rory M. Christian 

Chair and 
Chief Executive Officer 

Diane X. Burman 

James S. Alesi 

Tracey A. Edwards 

John B. Howard 
David J. Valesky 

John B. Maggiore 

Commissioners 

Michelle L. Phillips 
Secretary 

 
September 7, 2023 

 

Via Electronic Mail 

Hon. Jennifer Metzger 

Ulster County Executive 

244 Fair Street, PO Box 1800 

Kingston, NY 12402 

exec@co.ulster.ny.us 

 

Re:  Cases 23-E-0418 and 23-G-0419 - Proceeding on Motion of the Commission as to the Rates, 

Charges, Rules, and Regulations of Central Hudson Gas & Electric Corporation for Electric 

Service.  

 

Dear County Executive Metzger:  

 

 On behalf of Chair Rory M. Christian, thank you for your letter dated September 1, 2023, 

regarding the proceeding on the motion of the Commission as to the rates, charges, rules and regulation of 

Central Hudson Gas & Electric Corporation and public statement hearings and Spanish translation. 

 

 The Commission will hold virtual public statement hearings on Tuesday, September 12, and 

Wednesday, September 20, 2023, concerning proposed changes in the electric and gas delivery rates of 

Central Hudson Gas & Electric Corporation, as well as in-person hearings that are being scheduled at a 

later date.  Plans are also being made to provide Spanish translation services. 

 

I appreciate your interest in these important issues.  Your comments have been included among 

those submitted in this matter.  Documents regarding this matter can be found on the Department’s 

website (www.dps.ny.gov) by searching the case number set forth above.  Please be assured that they will 

be carefully considered by the Commission as it continues its work in this proceeding.   

 

          Sincerely,   

        
              James Denn  

         Director, Public Affairs  
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